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Gather in Christ, grow in faith, and love our neighbors. 

Be a home where people can connect with their faith,           
to be in harmony with self, others and God.  
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The Way 

Dw!/9  9tL{/ht![  /I¦w/I 
омо aŀƛƴ {ǘǊŜŜǘ 

IǳƭƳŜǾƛƭƭŜΣ t!Φ  мфлпт-рулм 
 

wŜǾΦ aŀǊƭŜŜ wΦ WΦ bƻǊǘƻƴΣ tǊƛŜǎǘ-ƛƴ-/ƘŀǊƎŜ 
hŶŎŜΥ  нмр-трт-слнр ŜȄǘΦ млм 

/ŜƭƭΥ  нмр-пту-омотτtŀǎǘƻǊŀƭ 9ƳŜǊƎŜƴŎƛŜǎ 
9ƳŀƛƭΥ  ƎǊŀŎŜΦŎƘǳǊŎƘΦǇǊƛŜǎǘϪǾŜǊƛȊƻƴΦƴŜǘ  

 

{ƘŜǊƻƴ 5ǊŜƴƴŜƴΣ tŀǊƛǎƘ !ŘƳƛƴƛǎǘǊŀǘƻǊ  
hŶŎŜ ƘƻǳǊǎΥ  aƻƴŘŀȅτ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅ у ŀƳ ǘƻ мнΥол ǇƳ 

hŶŎŜΥ  нмр-трт-слнр CŀȄΥ  нмр-трт-рссл   
9-aŀƛƭΥ ƎǊŀŎŜŎƘǳǊŎƘǎŜŎϪǾŜǊƛȊƻƴΦƴŜǘ 

DǊŀŎŜ /ƘǳǊŎƘ ²Ŝō {ƛǘŜΥ  
ǿǿǿΦŀƳŀȊƛƴƎƎǊŀŎŜǎƛƴŎŜмуомΦƻǊƎ 
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PLANNING AHEAD FOR CHRISTMAS 
 
For the first time since 2006, Christmas Eve this 
year falls on a Sunday. After considerable thought 
and discussion about various alternatives, Marlee 
and the vestry have decided that there will be no  
service that Sunday morning, December 24. Our 
Christmas Eve service will be at 5:00 p.m.  The 
Christmas Festival of Lessons and Carols will take 
place the following Sunday, December 31, at our 
usual time of 10:30 a.m. 
 
 

GIRLSô FRIENDLY SOCIETY 
 
The girls of GFS would like to thank everyone who 
baked for our bake sale or purchased items. We 
earned $317 which will pay for supplies, events and 
our dues this year.  
 
We now have eight active members and would  
welcome new members. Please tell your families & 

friends about G.F.S. Our next meeting is 7 pm, October. 29 at the 
church hall. We had 2 new members at our last meeting who 
signed up on Hulmeville day. Again, Thank You! 
 
Charlotte, Suzanne and girls 
 
 

THE NATIVITY ROOM-2017 
 

In order for the Nativity Room to be the peaceful 
oasis it has always been é we need nativities.  
Yours. We once again ask you to please lend 
Grace Church your beautiful/ interesting             
nativities. Many thanks for your generosity in 
2017 and for all the past years. Please have your 
nativities in church by November 5 é please put 
them on the pew in the hall or under the pew.                  
Any questions call Doris Laino 267 358 5685 
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Grace Episcopal Church 
The Rev Marlee R.J. Norton 

Priest-in-Charge 
 

Parish Administrator & Web Master .................. Sheron Drennen 
 

The Vestry Leadership 
 

Senior Warden ................................. Bob Grow (215-946-8409) 

Junior Warden................................. Bob Miller (215-788-2972) 

Accounting Warden ....................................................................  

Auditors .... Joyce Grow, Marcia McCullough, Nancy VanDine 

Treasurer ................................ The Rev. Emmanuel Williamson 

Building Fund Treasurer ................ Bill Norton (215-946-7559) 

Clerk of the Vestry ......................... Bob Miller (215-788-2972) 
 

Ministry TeamsðTeam Leaders 
 

Communications .......................... Sheron Drennen, Sara Ulkloss, 

 ........................................................................... Caroline Schauer 

Pastoral Care .............................................................. Doris Laino 

Outreach/Mission........................................ Michele McCullough 

Property ....................................................................... Bob Miller 

Vestry Members ................... Lorna Campbell-Seely, Bob Grow,  

 ......................................... Dennis Hickey, Michele McCullough, 

 ................................ Bob Miller, Caroline Schauer, Sara Ulkloss. 
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PARISH PRAYER LIST 

David Atkinson 
David Charles 
Alicia Dennis 
Elizabeth 
William Fitzgerald 
Jackie Geier 
Emma Grace 
Nina Griscom 
Karen Hewins 
Joan Jackson 
 

Ellen Nelson 
Nancy Pica 
Candi & Mark Roth 
Tony 
Cheryl Tranotti 
Michelle Wiatrowski 
Harrison Willing 
 
And all others that we            
remember in our hearts. 

Note: The above names are read each Wednesday, during Noon 
Worship. After reading the names, the reader may ask if anyone 
would like to give an update on someone on the Prayer List. 

NOVEMBER 2017 

PRAYER LIST 
 

Just a reminder that the Prayer List in the Sunday bulletin is for 
those who have an immediate, short term need.  These names will 
be listed in the bulletin for four weeks.   
 

The Prayer List in the newsletter and Noon Prayer bulletin will 
contain the names of those who have a long term illness.  The 
names on these two lists will be removed after two months if no 
new information is provided (in writing).  All prayer requests 
must be in writing and must be submitted by Wednesday morning 
to be included in the Sunday bulletin.  Sheron Drennen 
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ANNUAL CHRISTMAS BAZAAR 
  

Saturday November 11, 2017  9AM to 2PM 
  
As in previous years Graceôs kitchen will serve food all day and 
baked goods will be available in our Country Store. Our crafters 
have been busy all year long making beautiful homemade crafts 
and of course there will be good deals to find in Bobbiôs Bargain 
Room.  Be sure to stop in the Nativity Room to see the beautiful 
Nativities on display.  And be sure to look for Santa! Then there 
will be the drawings for donated prizes every 15 minutes, ending 
with the grand prize of $500.00. It is a good time for fellowship 
and to help support Grace Church with this important fund raiser. 
  
So mark your calendars and let others know 
about this fun day at Grace Church. See you 
there. 
  
Thanks,  The Bazaar Committee 
  
 Seeking Help for the Christmas Bazaar 
  
We are encouraging everybody to consider helping out with this 
major church fundraiser.  Itôs a wonderful and fun event to get 
involved in.  Below are a few ways you can help out: 
¶ Sign up to work.  There will be a sign-up sheet on the      
bulletin board near the kitchen. Donôt think you need to be 
there the entire time; if you can only give an hour weôd still 
love to have your help. 

¶ Sign up to bake goods for the Country Store.  Again, there 
will be a sign-up sheet on the bulletin board near the kitchen. 
You can drop off your baked goods on Friday, November 10 
between 6:30 pm and 7:30 pm. 

¶ Sell chances!! They are $2 each or 3 for $5.  So while youôre 
telling your friends and co-workers about this awesome event, 
ask if they want to buy a chance that could win them $500! 

¶ Show up!!  Events are always better when your family is 
around.  So stop on by and show your support for your Grace 
Church  family. 

Thanks, The Bazaar Committee 
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GIVING: A MULTITUDE OF REASONS  
 

C  C 

Why do people give?ò  Thatôs a question that was asked in many 

ways at last yearôs TENS conference. In considering why I give 

to my parish, I came up with the following: 
 

No. 10: Itôs a habit. Itôs how I was raised. From my earliest days 

in Sunday school at Holy Faith in Inglewood, California, I       

remember folding little blue mite boxes for depositing my weekly 

offering every Lent.  
 

No. 9: The Bible tells me so. From kindergarten in a little Chris-

tian School to my masterôs at Fuller Theological Seminary, I 

learned that the Bible teaches us to give back. Sharing my         

resources is clearly a biblical value.  
 

No. 8: Giving to my parish is fun. Stewardship at All Saints     

always involves a party. As our rector said in a recent sermon,    

Jesusô parables often ended in a party. And as I understand it, 

heaven is going to be one mega-party. 
 

No. 7: Giving to my parish feels good. I think Jesus was on to 

something when he said it is more blessed to give than to receive. 

And studies show that people who give live longer. 
 

No. 6: I give to change the world. My parish is plugged in to 

where I can make the most difference in addressing the worldôs 

greatest needs. My parish stretches me. 
 

No. 5: My parish is my community. I have made lifelong friends 

there; I was married there, and will be buried there. At my parish 

Iôm part of something larger than myself.  

 

 

 

Continued on page 5 
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BIRTHDAYS IN  

NOVEMBER 2017 

6 ð Lisa Masih-Das 
27 - Lorna Campbell-Seely  

ANNIVERSARIES IN  

NOVEMBER 2017 
16 - Henry & Maryann Hazlett 

PROFIT & LOSS BUDGET PERFORMANCE 
As of September 30, 2017 

 

SEPTEMBER 2017 

Income:         $      9,657.72 

Expense:        $  -  8,747.85 

Difference:     $        909.87 
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CHRISTMAS MEMORIAL FLOWERS 
 
It is time to think about our Christmas Memorials.  If you have a 
loved one you wish to remember this Christmas please submit his 
or her name no later than Sunday, December 19.   

You can do so by filling out the following information: 

 

In memory of: 
Name(s) _____________________________________________ 
 
____________________________________________________ 
In memory by 
____________________________________________________ 

Please place information in the offertory plate or mail to the 
church if unable to attend. 
 
Any questions please see Marcia McCullough, Joan Vurlicer, or 
Sara Ulkloss.   

 
The DEADLINE for articles for the next issue of       
òThe Wayó is ANYTIME before Monday, October 23.        
Articles should be òPRINT READYó.  E-mail them to 
gracechurchsec@verizon.net  This means your article 
should be typed in a Microsoft Word document, and then 
emailed as an attachment by October 23. This will be for 
the November 2017 Newsletter.  Thank you! 
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Continued on page 5 

 

No. 4: My parish is inclusive and not only with a capital ñI.ò I 

was tenderly included when I was out of work, when I battled 

cancer, and when my husband died.  
 

No. 3: Iôve been blessed and want to be a blessing to others. I am 

blessed to be able to continue to tithe my income in my retire-

ment. My parish is a priority in my budget.  
 

No. 2: I want to leave a legacy. I am indebted to visionary       

parishioners from whom I inherited the church I love. I owe the 

same to future generations. 
 

No. 1:  I give because I was asked. In turn Iôd like to ask you. 

Wonôt you join me in pledging your financial support on this 

awesome journey of faith? 

 
Cathy Clement is the retired Director of Philanthropy at Five 

Acres, a child-abuse prevention, treatment and education center 

in Altadena, California. She is a member of All Saints Church, 

Pasadena, and the president of the TENS board of directors. 

 

BOOK CLUB INFORMATION 
 

The Grace Church Book Club has completed 
its 9th year {2008-2017}. We have enjoyed 
every yearé always looking forward to the 
next year and the next book.  The last          
discussion meeting for this year will be on  
November 17.  In December the group will 
meet to critique / review summaries of         
approximately 30 books-we will then select 10 

to 12 books for 2018. We have read a few young adult ñrequired 
readingò books in the interest of seeing what our kids  are reading 
in school.  
We will start our 10th year on January 5, 2018. We meet every 
other Friday @ 1:30 pm. For more information call Doris Laino 
267 358 5685 
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HEREôS A PEACE OF  MY MIND FOR YOU 
 
No, this headline is not a typo. Iôd like for you to think about ñthe 
Peaceò that we pass to one another in church during our Sunday 
Eucharists. Many of you were around when the Peace was         
re-introduced to our worship by the ñnewò Book of Common 
Prayer as it was proposed in 1976 (becoming officially our new 
BCP in 1979). If you are one who was active in an Episcopal 
congregation back then, Iôll bet that you remember that the Peace 
was actually quite controversial in many places. I remember   
several churches in which, for years after the 1979 book become 
authorized, a number of congregants simply refused to pass the 
Peace, finding ways to make it quite clear that not only were they 
not going to exchange the Peace but also showing emphatically 
that no one should approach them to try to do so! Nowadays, 
however, that chilly climate has changed into something very 
much warmer (although not so for a still-reluctant few). 
 
Yes, the Peace has indeed become normative, but it is very inter-
esting to see how differently it is practiced from congregation to 
congregation. You can imagine that, as we bishops travel around 
to each and every congregation, weôve seen it all! I do not       
exaggerate when I say that Iôve seen everything from a brief 
blowing of a cold wind to the expansive warmth of a family    
reunion! And yet, for all of this, I canôt help but wonder if you 
have really thought, deeply, about the Peace. I hope that youôre 
about to do so here. 
 
To begin with, the Peace is actually a profound part of the       
liturgy. It is one of the most ancient aspects of Christian worship, 
and may very well have been instituted by the Apostles        
themselves. There are no fewer than thirteen references to the 
Peace in the New Testament commending it to the practice of the 
Christian community. We see that it is not a ñsocialò action, but a 
liturgical and therefore theological action. This really gets to the 
heart of the matter. 
 
 
 
 
Continued on page 7 
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LOOKING AHEAD AT  

DECEMBER 2017/JANUARY 2018  
 
 
12/1ðBook Club 
12/3ð1st Sunday in Advent 
12/6ðECW Christmas Dinner 
12/10ð2nd Sunday in Advent 
12/10ðGFS Meeting 
12/12ðProperty Meeting 
12/17ð3rd Sunday in Advent 
12/20ðVestry Meeting 
12/24ð4th Sunday in Advent, no morning service 
12/24ðChristmas Eve Service, 5 pm 
12/25ðChristmas Day-Office Closed 
12/26ðOffice Closed 
1/1/18ðNew Yearôs Day-Office Closed 
1/3/18ðECW Meeting 
1/5/18ðBook Club 
1/7/18ðGFS Meeting 
1/9/18ðProperty Meeting 
1/17/18ðVestry Meeting 
1/19/18ðBook Club 
1/28/18ðAnnual Meeting 
1/28/18ðGFS Meeting 
1/29/18ðBlood Drive 
 

DECEMBER/JANUARY NEWSLETTER 
 
As in years past the newsletter completed the 
week of November 20 will be for December 2017 
& January 2018.  This means that there will not 
be a newsletter prepared in December 2017.  
Please make sure to submit all events for          
December & January by the November deadline.  
Thank youðSheron Drennen 
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Continued from page 6 
 
In the days after the adoption of the 1979 BCP, when people   
objected to exchanging the Peace, the most common criticism I 
heard was that it interrupted the worship service with a kind of 
ñsocial minute,ò and thus it interfered with the continuity of    
reverence in the liturgy. More than that, it did so at the very point 
in the service when we should be at our most reverent, that is, 
immediately before we began the observance of the Holy      
Communion. I must say, I understood that point of view then, and 
I understand it now.  So, it is important to remember that the 
Peace is not a time simply to speak to others.  While it is surely 
true that the Peace should do that, at the same time it must not be 
reduced to idle talk or jokes, or banter about clothes and football 
scores! (I know for a fact that all of that happens, being guilty 
myself at times.)  
 
No, but consider that the Peace is nothing less than the pivotal 
moment in our worship when we recognize and venerate in each 
other the presence of Jesus Christ. I once heard Archbishop    
Desmond Tutu talk about the Peace, and he said (Iôll never forget 
it!): ñWe should not be shaking hands or even hugging each    
other. We should GENUFLECT to one another.ò Archbishop  
Tutu was making a strong point in a graphic way. Iôve long been 
one who genuflects (touching one knee to the floor) before the 
consecrated bread and wine of the Holy Communion as a sign of 
devotion to the Real Presence of Christ in the sacred elements. 
But genuflect to a person? Not literally, but in the heart and mind, 
because ultimately the Peace is about both the Christian commu-
nity being the Body of Christ in the world and the fact that we 
areðeach one of usðpart of that Body for one another.   
 
Far from being an interruption, the Peace is the bridge between 
the two parts that compose the Eucharistic service: the Liturgy of 
the Word and the Holy Communion. Thus, we are responding to 
what we have just heard in the Word, said in the Creed, and of-
fered in our prayers. In addition, we anticipate what is about to be 
enacted in the Communionðthe sustaining and Real Presence of 
Jesus to us in community. 
 
Continued on page 9 


